
Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $            696.00 
Total Donations Received:  $       80,393.23 
Parishioner Participation:  165 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

June 26, 2016 

Liturgical Roles 

Mon. June 27  HR        8:00 am    
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. June 28  HR     8:00 am   Mass 
Servers: Brent Miller  
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. June 29   HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. June 30   SP   8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Fri. July 1    HR      8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Peyton Wilson, Kirsten Brotherwood 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sat. July 2    HR      8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sat. July 2  HR      4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Brent Miller, Lukas Walter, Trey Leatherman 
Lectors:  Kristi Koch, Randy Wilker 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Angie Brown, Jason Brown, Peg larkin, Sandy Henkener,         
Dianne Engel, Deacon Marty, Colette Dugan, Makayla Koch 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  July 3  HR       8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Wyatt Barhorst, Ross Henschen, Adam Mielke 
Lectors:  Ally Moore, Pam Vossler 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Lee Homan, Doug Mielke, Nan Mielke 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  July 3   SP     9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Ally Ott, Matthew Schultz 
Lector:    Kent Schlegel 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Mary Cogan, Pat Cogan, Norma Etgen, Melissa Knapke 
Sacristan:  Diane Wright 
Ushers:  Jacob Barhorst, Nick Brackman, Virgil Brown 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  July 3   HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Luke Schloemer, Ellen Schloemer, Preston Wiechart 
Lectors:   Cameron Dingledine, Dan Burke  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Stephanie Brown, Mike Grannan, Dave Gossard, Margene Craft, 
Phil Kill, Joanna Frankenberg, Bruce Miller 
 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 
6:30 pm 

June 26                                    Fr. John Curran 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Mass at St. Patrick   
Mass at Holy Rosary    
33 Days to Morning Glory - St. Patrick’s Rectory 

Monday 
8:00 am 

June 27                                    Fr. John Curran 
Mass at Holy Rosary  

Tuesday 
8:00 am 
6:00 pm 

June 28                                    Fr. John Curran 
Mass at Holy Rosary  
HR Festival Meeting - Church Basement 

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
11:30 am 
12:05 pm 

June 29                                    Fr. Vince Hoying 
Legion of Mary - Modular Rm. 2 
Confessions at Holy Rosary 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Thursday 
8:00 am 
9:00 am 
7:00 pm 

June 30                                    Fr. Paul Wohlwend 
Mass at St. Patrick 
HR Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - All Day 
HR Holy Hour & Benediction 
      Devotion: Precious Blood 

Friday 
8:00 am 

July 1                                       Fr. Vince Hoying 
Mass at Holy Rosary                First Friday 

Saturday 
8:00 am 
3:30 pm 
4:30 pm 

July 2                                       Fr. Vince Hoying 
Mass at Holy Rosary                First Saturday 
Confessions at Holy Rosary   
Mass at Holy Rosary                

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 
6:30 pm 

July 3                                        
Mass at Holy Rosary                Fr. Vince Hoying 
Mass at St. Patrick                   Fr. Paul Wohlwend 
Mass at Holy Rosary                Fr. Charles Mullen   
33 Days to Morning Glory - St. Patrick’s Rectory 

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Judy 738-8702 

   

Weekend 
Mass  

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

404 

218 

170 

295 

1087 

 

WEDDING BANNS ARE ANNOUNCED  
 

The third time for 
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FESTIVAL MEETING 
 

We are having a festival meeting for all festival chairs and any 

interested people with suggestions or ideas for the festival in 
2017 on Tuesday, June 28, at 6 PM in the church basement.  

EDUCATION COMMISSION 
 

Congratulations to Jen Kill and Michele Miller being elected to the      
Education Commission.  Thank you to everyone that ran for this election. 



THIRTEENTHSUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 06/27 St. Cyril of Alexandria 
  Am 2:6-10, 13-16; Mt 8:18-22 
    8:00 am  HR         Vocations 
 

Tues. 06/28 St. Irenaeus 
  Am 3:1-8; 4:11-12; Mt 8:23-27 
    8:00 am  HR Joan Rammel 
 

Wed. 06/29 Sts. Peter & Paul 
  Acts 12:1-11; 2 Tm 4:6-8; Mt 16:13-19 
   12:05 pm HR         Rupert & Anne Burnham 
       

Thurs. 06/30 The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church 
  Am 7:10-17; Mt 9:1-8 
    8:00 am SP Mary A. Scott 
    
Fri. 07/01 Blessed Junipero Serra 
  Am 8:4-6, 9-12; Mt 9:9-13  
    8:00 am  HR   Margaret Winans 
 

 Sat. 07/02 Weekday 
  Am 9:11-15; Mt 9:14-17 
    8:00 am HR Cara Young 
    4:30 pm HR Jean Youngs 
         
Sun. 07/03 14th Sunday of Ordinary Time   
  Is 66:10-14c; Gal 6:14-18; Lk 10:1-9 
   8:00 am  HR Grace Carmean  
   9:30 am  SP Members of St. Patrick Parish 
 11:00 am  HR Bob Hensley 

June 19, 2016     Holy Rosary Contributions 
 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:   557 
Adult Envelopes used:   201 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)     92 
   
 

Adult Offering:  $     8,487.53 
Loose Offering:  $        687.00 
Total Collection:  $     9,174.53 
 
Week Budgeted:  $   10,000.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $     9,174.53 
Over/Short to date:           (825.47) 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $ 500,000.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $ 464,794.75 
Over/Short to date:  $  (35,205.25) 
 
Capital Improvement  $      1,185.00 
 

June 19, 2016     St. Patrick Contributions 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:     55 
Adult Envelopes used:     34 
 

Adult Offering:  $      1,463.00  
Loose Offering:  $         152.00  
Total Collection:    $      1,615.00  
 
 
 

This collection is for the regular weekly collection envelopes along 
with Electronic Giving.  Special collections are listed separately.  
Thank you for your generous contributions. 

 

Villa Nova Pizza & Drive Thru 
 

 

Sponsor of the Week 

HR VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2016 
 

Following Jesus the Light of the World - will be Sunday, 
July 10th – Thursday, July 14th from 6:30-8:30 pm at 
Holy Rosary. All children ages 4- 4th grade are welcome 
to  participate. All parishioners from 5th grade through 
adults are invited to help lead this quest! Registration 
forms are available in the back of church and in the     
office. Call the parish office if you would like to assist at 
419-394-5050. 

Save the Date 
 

St. Patrick VBS 

July 25-29 

9:30 - 11:30 am 

THANK YOU 
 

Thank you to St. Marys Eagles #767 for being 

a Corporate Sponsor for the Holy Rosary     

Festival. 

Holy Rosary Novelty Booth 
 

The Holy Rosary Novelty Booth extends heartfelt        
gratitude to all those involved in any way, in our booth. 
Our sponsors, benefactors, workers, our pray-ers,       
donators, etc., all share the spiritual benefits of a Mass 
offered at the Shrine of Divine Mercy for YOU, in      
thanks - giving of your time, effort, goodwill, and         
generosity.  Thank you! 

Pilgrimage of Mercy to Maria Stein 
July 12th at 7pm 

Enter the Holy Doors Of Mercy and spend time in prayer 
in the Relic Chapel and throughout the Shrine.  They 
have a guided prayer walk focused on a particular 
theme either on the corporal works of mercy, spiritual 
works of mercy, saints as models of mercy, scriptural 
texts of mercy, sacramental texts of mercy, or             
meditations from Pope Francis. An indulgence is granted 
to anyone going through the Holy Doors, who has been 
to confession and the Eucharist recently, receiving       
Communion and who spends time in prayer in the Relic  
Chapel or other sacred spaces of the shrine. 
 

Pope Francis suggests standing before the holy door and 
asking: Lord, help me to open the doors of my heart!         
 

If interested call Mary Cogan @ 419-657-2346.  We will 
gather at St. Patrick and car pool if possible.  



Pastoral Council Minutes of June 13, 2016 

Present:  Father Barry Stechschulte,  Linda Lunz, Dave Dwenger,  Ellen Brown, Kent Schlegel, LuAnna Scott, 
Dave Steinke, Nick Brackman & Vern Yahl, Ed Poeppleman, Mike Ott, Janet Ott.  Not Present: Chris Knatz 
 
The meeting was called to order and opened with a prayer lead by President Kent Schlegel. 

Linda Lunz made the motion to accept the April minutes as e-mailed with Dave Dwenger seconding the motion.  All 
were in favor.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Father discussed the renovation of the stained glass windows.  Based on the estimated cost of 
$124,700 and the funds that the parish has, it was decided a capital improvement fund for the windows be started.  
Council felt we should have the funds before the project is started to avoid borrowing money. 

Glynn School Property:  Father will be contacting the Glynns concerning the possible purchase of the property. 

Church Entrance:  Council discussed the renovation of the entrance of the church concerning the painting, new    
lighting, refinishing of the doors and the stained glass window.  Since the stained glass window is in need of repair, it 
was decided to have Window Creations repair the window since we are working on updating that area and this will be 
a good sample of the work that will be done to the rest of the windows in church in the future. 

Church Boiler: PC reviewed a boiler/AC bid from R. A. Flynn and sons.  After discussion,   Council approved the   
purchase of a new boiler from Perry’s Heating and Air Conditioning.  Kent Schlegel will be contacting propane       
companies and Ed Poeppleman and Mike Ott will oversee the project.  

Rectory Roof:  The rectory roof will be replaced this summer.  Dave Steinke will oversee the project. 

Pizza Party:  Will be held Sunday, August 7th.  Watch bulletin for details. 

Servers:  New servers have been trained.  Father and Council were pleased with the participation of the CCD        
students at Mass and what a great job they are doing with the ministries. 

Vacation Bible School:  Will take place the last week of July.  Please check the bulletin. 

The meeting ended with a prayer lead by Father Barry. 

The next scheduled meeting will be September 12, at 7:00 pm at the St. Patrick rectory. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Ellen Brown 

 

 



Minutes of the Holy Rosary Pastoral Council – May 24, 2016 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Bob Kantner with prayers. 
 
Members present:  Bob Kantner, Elaine Paul, Peg Larkin, Robbie Burke, Matt Kinkley, Charlotte Duncan, Jim Schloemer and Al 
Meinerding.  Fr. Barry, Deacon Marty and Seminarian Ambrose Dobrozi were also in attendance. Gene Wilker and Youth Rep. Kelly 
Wilker were absent.  
  
Minutes from the March 8, 2016, meeting were approved. 
 

Altar Society – Lil Heitkamp reported their last meeting had a speaker who talked about his visit with Mother Teresa. The reception 
for Alex was well attended. Holy Rosary students helped with spring cleaning of the church.  
 

Knights of Columbus – Joe Kuebler reported the K of C hosted a prayer service in church that focused on the icon of the Holy  
Family, which was prominently displayed. The Knights circulated the icon through the area. Additional copies were distributed 
throughout the USA. About 40 people attended. The K of C donated $500 to Deacon Alex Witt and another $500 to a seminarian who 
asked for our help for his overwhelming medical expenses. Our Fr. Byrne Vocations Fund is very well-endowed at this time…as a 
result, the Knights are blessed to help as many seminarians as they can. New members are always welcome – practicing Catholic 
men, 18 years old and older. Please visit the Council website, KofC1592.org. 
 

Youth Ministry (CONNECT) – Nan Mielke reported that the high school graduate breakfast is this Sunday, May 29. The group sold a 
record 89 pro-life t-shirts. Holy Rosary students all wore their shirts on the same day.  
 

Maintenance –Deacon Marty shared that Eric Mielke will be hired as summer help.  Most of Marty’s time has been spent erecting the 
storage building at the cemetery.  Freytag Construction is to complete the bell tower project.  The company is going through some 
restructuring so we are currently waiting on that to be resolved. 
 

Finance Committee – Fr. Barry said the teachers received raises in order to better conform to archdiocesan pay levels. The next 
meeting is May 26.   
 

Education/School – Nan Mielke reported CCD is on summer break, but there is a need for catechists for next year. In June, there 
will be 33 Days to Morning Glory to be held at St. Patrick’s. The Adult Faith Formation for this fall is being planned. There have been 
requests for the Girls Club again. December 4, will be Confirmation this year. Vacation Bible School will be July 10-14 in the school.  
 

Principal’s Report – Nan Mielke reported for Lora Krugh. The school is involving the parents more by having a Mom to Son ball 
game, Muffins with Mom, Dog Days with Dad and the Father/Daughter Dance. There is a new math curriculum for grades K-5.     
Enrollment for K-8 is 129 students for the 2016-17 school year. June 18-19 will be the election for new members to the Education 
Commission.  
 

Liturgy Board – Deacon Marty reported a good response from Holy Week. There has been mention about involving members of    
St. Patrick’s more at Holy Rosary masses. There will be a Lectors workshop this fall. Fr. Barry shared the stained glass windows that 
will be installed on the north side of the church. There is a sound issue in the cry room.  Low gluten hosts need requested before 
Mass. The Corpus Christi procession was cancelled due to the construction around our campus. May Crowning was May 4th. The 
4:30 Mass needs 8 more Eucharistic Ministers. 
 

Old Business:  With the installation of the elevator, the state is trying to force a sprinkler system be installed in the church. Deacon 
Marty is trying to work other things out in order to not have to do that. For example, the Adoration Chapel will be built with a firewall. 
We hope to break ground for the chapel the week of May 29th. It may be six more weeks before we break ground for the connector, 
as we also want to wait until after the festival.  
 

New Business: Deacon Marty spoke about the street project around Holy Rosary. He said the workers encountered a gas problem 
on Beech St. and it may be three more weeks yet before they wrap up the street work.  Bob Kantner mentioned council having an 
alternate member attend the meetings since Scott Hertenstein’s departure. It was voted and passed by council that Lil Heitkamp be 
the alternate. She already attends the meetings and gives the Altar Society report. 
 

Pastor’s Report – Fr. Barry will be on vacation from June 23rd – July 3rd. In August, he has a continuing education and preaching 
seminar he will be attending.  
 
Next meeting will be held on July 5, 2016, at 7:00 pm.  



Stained Glass Window Res-

toration and Preservation 

Project 

at St. Patrick’s Parish 

Church in Glynwood, Ohio 
 

Status of the Stained Glass Windows at St. 

Patrick’s 
The stained glass windows are an essential part of the 
décor to St. Patrick’s, and are in great need of restora-
tion and preservation. 
We have a total of 16 stained glass windows in the 
church. They are very beautiful and also very old. 
Many of the windows that open have broken or miss-
ing glass pieces. Many of these windows do not close 
completely either. 
The storm windows are not in good shape. An attempt 

was made a few years ago to fit them with storm glass, but unfortunately it was not a very 
good job. The Plexiglas is warped and discolored, and doesn’t have a good appearance. 
They are not very energy efficient as well. We lose a lot of heating through the windows. 

 

Proposed Restoration and Preservation Project 
Window Creations, a company out of Ottoville, Ohio, put together a plan to restore and 
preserve our stained glass windows. They are a very reputable company which has done a 
lot of excellent work on area churches. 
They propose a three-pronged plan to address the issue of restoring and preserving our 
windows, which I and the Parish Council have approved: 
Priority #1 – Replace the existing storm glass windows with high quality aluminum 
frames and ¼” plate glass. The wood frame will be scraped, primed and painted. The storm 
glass will have special venting to help preserve the windows. 

Priority #2 – Restoration of the stained glass in the 24 ventilators (windows that open and 

close). The windows will be completely re-leaded and cleaned. All broken and missing 

glass pieces will be replaced. 



Priority #3 – Install 12 new ventilators in the main body of the church. The new window 
frame will have maximum condensation resistance and superior insulation value. They will 
open and close easily and will be thermal seal when closed, saving on heating costs. The 
other 12 ventilators will be permanently sealed as they are windows that have not been in 
use. 

 

Cost of the Project 
The cost for the first priority is approximately $87,000; 
Priority two will cost around $17,000; 
And Priority three will cost about $20,000; 
For a total cost of $121,000. 
 

We have savings of about $60,000 that will go as a down payment on this project. That 
means we will need $61,000 to complete the work. 
We will be using the “Capital Improvements” monthly collection envelope to pay for this. 
If we all chip in over the coming months, I am sure we will have enough to pay for it. We 
do not want to take a loan and put our parish in debt. 
So, please begin to donate for this most necessary restoration project. We owe it to the 
many people who built our church and the many more who will come here in the future for 
spiritual nourishment. 
If you would like to make a one-time, more substantial gift in memory of a loved one, you 
can make out a check to St. Patrick’s and note that it for the “Windows”, along with the 
name(s) of those you want to remember. A large plaque will be made and hung in church 
for these memorials. A minimum gift of $1,000 for this memorial opportunity 
 

Thank you for all your generous support of our parish. Together we can continue to make 

this little church a spiritual center of our lives and the lives of many people and families in 

our area. 


